



WOODSIDE CRICKET CLUB INC

GENERAL MEETING
TUESDAY 2 OCTOBER 2018

- 1. Attendance:** D Collins, A Oliver, R Molier, M Bohmer, S Downs, P Reid, J Bradley, J Druwitt, M Johnston, D Druwitt
- 2. Apologies:** I Mortier, J Hennessy, B Collins, R Hill
- 3. Minutes of Previous Meeting:**
 - 3.1. Previous Minutes dated 11/09/2018 approved
Moved R Molier - Seconded – J Druwitt
- 4. Business Arising:**
 - 4.1. **A Galvin happy to send out paperwork for sponsorship, not time to follow up**
 - 4.2. **Sand has been removed from pitches**
 - 4.3. **JLT insurance has been paid, may need to confirm**
 - 4.4. **P Reid has re-registered required players**
 - 4.5. **B Moore now to coach U12s**
 - 4.6. **J Bradley & S Druwitt attended Junior Delegate meeting**
 - 4.7. **J Druwitt shirt order for juniors under control**
 - 4.8. **New matting and repaired matting has been collected, thanks J Druwitt**
 - 4.9. **R Molier to set up Sportspower account**
 - 4.10. **Chip cooker has arrived**
 - 4.11. **Ublinds have installed**
 - 4.12. **S Druwitt has done work on downpipes at nets, a little more to be completed**
 - 4.13. **Working bee done, thanks to those who attended.**
- 5. Treasurer's Report**
 - 5.1. Electricity Bill was sorted out as it was for a two month period rather than one
 - 5.2. Direct Debit for Electricity Bill has been set up
 - 5.3. Some money coming through from Cricket Australia for Junoir Subs, can J Bradley please provide names of those who have paid
 - 5.4. Deposit for shirts has been paid
 - 5.5. JLT Insurance payment has been paid.
 - 5.6. Account Balance still healthy
 - 5.7. Need to help Rommy set up electronic transfer for bank account
 - 5.8. Books have come back from 2014/15
 - 5.9. A Frohling to look at books for cricket club audits – R Molier, seconded S Downs, all in favour motioned passed.
- 6. Correspondence In**
 - 6.1. New By Laws provided by AEHCA
 - 6.2. Nairne have pulled B Grade team from competition
 - 6.3. Junoir Team nominations have been submitted to association
- 7. Correspondence Out**
 - 7.1. nil

8. Sponsorship Report

- 8.1. Need to get sponsorship letters need to go out
- 8.2. Need to update signs appropriately
- 8.3. Need to get together with A Galvin to sort out – D Collins
- 8.4. Current List of sponsors to go to P Reid with links to update website – R Molier/A Oliver
- 8.5. Update sponsors board behind the bar

9. Ground's Report

- 9.1. Sand has been removed, thanks to S Druwitt, D Wescombe & J Hennessy
- 9.2. Oval to be rolled or may have been done on Saturday
- 9.3. Soccer club keen to fund covering for small oval, rubber matting with grass covering. D Collins to continue working with them to sort out approx. \$5,000. May be worth looking at again to have done for main oval in the next couple of years as it will be easy and easier to maintain over the off season.

9. Recreation Grounds

- 9.1. Nil

10. Senior Report

- 10.1. Senior numbers 37 + 5 Maybes
- 10.2. Highly unlikely that we will be able to field a B Grade, go to association and let them know that we are hopeful that we may be able to add a team later in the season. A Oliver to contact association to let them know we are struggling to field four sides and it is most likely that we would not field a B Grade, Committee to work on finding another 10 players
- 10.3. A Oliver spoke with Joe Hill, seems as though there are other clubs in a similar position, the association is willing to work with us if we think we can make the numbers, however, it is up to us and if we think it is possible. B Grade program is being finalised tonight.
- 10.4. Woodside CC to only field 3 senior teams this season moved M Johnston, Seconded P Reid
- 10.5. What do those Grades look like – Given that we will have A and A2s.
- 10.6. Motion to drop B Grade moved P Reid, seconded S Druwitt, R Molier only vote against, all others in attendance voted for
- 10.7. A Oliver to call Scott Smith and advise that we are pulling our C Grade

11. Alexandra & Eastern Hills Cricket Association

- 11.1. Nil

12. Junior Report

- 12.1. By Laws updated to change qualifications for finals for junior cricket. Players must play 5 days of junior cricket to qualify
- 12.2. U16 T20s comp outside of regular season do not count for finals qualification
- 12.3. Mid-week T20s have been scrapped as they were not liked
- 12.4. U10s switching from T20 Blast to normal season to stay in line with SACA Stage 1, 7 per side.
- 12.5. Coaches Forum for Junior Coaches

- 12.6. Few complaints regarding boundaries and bowlers run up as not all clubs are consistent, may be unfair for players that are not quite up to par with others might struggle
- 12.7. U16s currently 7 players, potentially 4 players short, Hahndorf currently have 19 U16s may be worth approaching them to share players D Collins to make contact. Mt Barker has dropped their U16s.
- 12.8. A Oliver to contact Scott Smith and advise that we will be fielding U16s sides
- 12.9. Team awards for juniors to be a family meal voucher instead of a pizza voucher or drink

13. Bar News

- 13.1. S Druwitt to stock up as there is a club function
- 13.2. 6:30 Friday night for bar and club room tidy up
- 13.3. Committee to run the bar, S Druwitt to set up a roster

14. Social Report

- 14.1. New kitchen – plan a menu for the year, at least until Christmas, make known the meals for the next month so that people can plan ahead
- 14.2. A Galvin to get Dicko to convert and install fryer and oven
- 14.3. R Molier to pick up canopy when ready
- 14.4. S Druwitt to provide contact details for D Baldock (PFD) to see if they can provide oil, chips etc and help S Downs to open an account

15. Website / Facebook / Twitter

- 15.1. All going fine

16. Clothing / Equipment

- 16.1. See Business arising
- 16.2. New training stuff sorted
- 16.3. Cricket Balls etc need to be purchased, R Molier to try and get to Sportspower to set up account.

17. General Business

- 17.1. Website stats about 4 years behind, BJ Druwitt and S Druwitt have been working on this. P Reid to gain access the scorebooks in order to try and bring us up to date.
- 17.2. M Johnston to ring B Collins to bring nail gun to training to fix scorers pavilion.
- 17.3. Barossa Pizza's need to get Pizza oven and then order Pizza's

18. Next Meeting: Tuesday 6 November

19. Meeting Closed: 8.56pm